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MINUTES 
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

WALKING TOUR OF ROUTE 124 
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 19, 2013 

11:00 A.M. 

  

SELECTMEN PRESENT: Ballantine, Cebula, Hughes, McManus 

OTHERS PRESENT: Lincoln Hooper 

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m. in the Town Hall parking lot at which time the Board 
proceeded by car to the Cape Cod Regional Technical High School parking lot. The Selectmen 
then walked the entire length of the section under review for the Route 124 Transportation 
Improvement Project with Highways and Maintenance Director Lincoln Hooper. They were 
joined by several neighbors during the walk and took part in the discussions. 

Mr. Hooper pointed out where the road would be along the route and answered a variety of 
questions concerning the proposed project from the Selectmen and the public. He noted the 
following: 

• The road is not going to be a straight through but will remain curved in order to take 
advantage of Town land "right of way." 

• Only a small section of the bike path will be moved and that is by the Harwich/Brewster 
line. 

• There will be no movement of the bike path where it abuts the small private beaches. 

• The sidewalk will only go from Cape Cod Regional Technical School to the start of the 
bike path. The sidewalk does not go from the bike path to the Town line. 

• The land to be used for the shoulders and sidewalks are on either Town or State land. 

• The Town has permission from DOT to use 4 foot shoulders rather than 5 foot shoulders as 
well as to use the bike path as a sidewalk. 

The tour ended at 12:45 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ann Steidel 
Recording Secretary 


